SPRING VET CLINIC
DR. O’BRIEN:  March 5, 9:30 AM (Bronwyn—also dental clinic)

DR. HANSEN: March 7 10:00 AM (Anna)

DR. PARKER: March 28, 10:00 AM (Anna)

PLEASE RSVP TO CLINIC ORGANIZER WITH ANY SPECIAL REQUESTS

BRUSH CLEARING WORK PARTY FEB. 21 9-1 
(Doug will coordinate)

Next Board Meeting March 11, Pam’s house

OHA BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date: February 11., 2009

Place:  Kirsten Whitsett’s home

Board Members Present: Renee Benoit, Pam Bullen, Fred Goff, Morris Older, Eddie Reiter, Kirsten Whitsett

Board Member Absent: Beverly James

General Member Present: Erica Braun
Call to Order: 7:30 PM

1. The agenda was approved, Kirsten designated as timekeeper A  packet was distributed by Fred.

2. The Board approved the minutes with the correction of  the  EBMUD report--page 1, paragraph 2, which should read, “The also want us to subdivide the UPUP pasture,” instead of the USR.  Also this paragraph should be added: “(3) Grazing Rotation: Although this has not yet been finalized and approved by EBMUD, for the most part we will be following last year's pattern, with modifications to reduce impact on the pond pasture by increasing time spent in the upper upper. The next herd move will be the weekend of Feb 14-15.  It will be a small group move made by opening the gate to one of the 2 adjacent pastures--either the USR or upper upper. This will be followed by another move 4-6 weeks later to the other of those 2 pastures, followed by a move back to the pond pasture. Towards the end of May, the horses will move to the lower pasture and then to the pear orchard.”  
3. There was no Treasurer’s report due to Bev’s absence, but she had forwarded by email a message that we were solvent.

4. EBMUD REPORT

 A. Capital improvements Morris reported that the priorities discussed with Rod were the feeding station in the LSR and the shed at the Pavilion. If we get 7.5% credit for grazing rotation, we may spend that much less money oncapital improvements
The cost of the feeding station would be about $1,650. The station would not be as large as the one in the UPUP, as we feed there for a shorter duration. The rest of the monies ($2,300) would be spent for a shed at the Pavilion if an appropriate shed and place for it are found. The Board decided that the upper limit of expense beyond the capital improvement funds would be $1,200, for a total of $3,500. The shed would need to be completed by summer. In order for the AGP to be signed, a specific shed must be presented to EBMUD. Morris will research sheds that would meet our needs (minimum 8x10) and would be approved by EBMUD.  Once the approval of a specific type of structure has been given to us by EBMUD, the Board will research various options such as used sheds, constructed sheds and kits. 
 
B. Follow up on Morris’ conversation with EBMUD Morris reported that the UPUP                                      
division may not occur for some years. EBMUD reports that it is not possible to 
eliminate the use of goats, even with the proposed fence line move. It is not possible to 
use a weed whacker of any kind there due to fire danger.  Thus, the fence line move 
would not be eligible as a capital improvement. Morris reported that it may be 
possible in the future to split the herd (fat/thin) provided the pastures were not 
contiguous. If underweight horses were moved onto a new pasture for a week and 
then the overweight horses, it may aid in weight management and overall horse 
health. The Board will be 
discussing possible drought contingencies at the next 
Board meeting.



C. Rotation schedule update, extension of supplemental feeding, hay move  No additional hay has been purchased due to rain and the that the probability that roads will be not be dry enough to get the hay up the hill by February 16. If it dries out, we could possibly feed grass hay in the USR on areas of teasel infestation. In three or four weeks, we will move to the UPUP, spending six weeks there. The horses will then move to the PP for about four weeks.
5.
PROJECT UPDATE

    A. Update on Emergency Response Committee
 IMPORTANT Fuel reduction


work party to be held Saturday, February 21 from 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM. Call Doug Ross for details. Members of the ERC are Alison Martin, Doug Ross, Heidi Kader, Renee Benoit and Kathy Campbell. A final Quick Reference Guide is nearly complete. There is an interim version now posted at the pasture. All the numbers work. This information will eventually be made into a wallet card. Kathy is constructing a revised phone tree, to be tested on a dry run. Doug has completed his personal CERT training. The team contacted Kathy Leonard from Moraga-Orinda Fire and she is researching the possibility of designing a CERT component specifically for OHA. Heidi is surveying owners in order to collect information about the skills and experience each pasture horse has with trailering. This will aid in loading horses during an emergency. Doug and Renee met with EBMUD and Fisheries about fuel reduction. The priorities are #1-Pavilion, #2 Red Barn saddling area, #3 North Corral, #4 Pond barn. The team is also checking with EBMUD about clearing coyote brush from the old corrals behind the Taj to be used as an emergency holding area. Kathy is working on getting actual fire maps for the pasture from Moraga-Orinda. Renee obtained a large topo aerial map from USGS to use to identify proposed routes of evacuation.


B. Priority Work Projects Other than Doug’s work party on April 22 to remove 
coyote bush near the Pavilion.  There are no other high priority work projects at this time.


C. Weed Abatement Plans with Erica Erica has graciously agreed to become the 
weed abatement “point person,” since Liz has asked to have someone else do this for awhile. Erica 
has had experience managing her own pasture for weeds and has extensive knowledge 
of native grasses, weeds, and management techniques. She will offer her advice to the 
Board in regard to herd rotation. Erica described how weeding at the appropriate time 
for each weed type opens the ground for perennial grasses to succeed. The concept is 
to weed FOR grasses, not AGAINST weeds, which is in line with EBMUD policy. 
Rod Tripp has offered a tour of a Petaluma property that has had successful weed 
abatement with grazing strategies. Erica presented ideas for weed management that 
included three pasture-wide work parties each year, timed with the hope of hitting 
specific weeds at the most vulnerable and effective time. Erica will seek work 
party 
weeders directly. February and March is the best time to weed milk thistle, as Liz has 
noted.   July is a good time to manage this noxious weed, which is most 
evident up near the Sea View gate. Erica suggested we ask EBMUD for permission to 
remove coyote bush from the south corral, enabling the oak sprouts to flourish. By 
April, the coyote brush habitat may be occupied and protected. Renee will ask the 
EBMUD botanist regarding the removal of coyote bush in the south corral. Erica 
requested that OHA sponsor an organizational membership in CNGA (California Native Grass Association) for $150, 
which the Board approved. The Board may sponsor Erica’s attendance at a CNGA 
conference. Erica also requested funds to buy four long handled weeding tools, 
to be kept sharp and used only for weeding. The Board approved this purchase. The 
Board is very pleased and grateful that Erica has assumed this role.
6. MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY REPORT Eddie reported the only horse change is 
Bronwyn’s new horse, Nemo. Stall report is on the web.

7. 
NEW BUSINESS


A. Daily Herd Inspection Proposal Morris presented a written proposal which would 
require members to inspect horses on a daily basis. This procedure was discussed and 
has not been successfully implemented on a volunteer basis. If enacted, members 
would be responsible for inspecting the herd about 7 times per year. Board members 
will discuss this further at the next meeting


B. Code of Conduct Elise was unable to attend this meeting. Fred will contact Elise 
for and update at our next meeting.

-----THANK YOUS-----

HARVEY  for assisting weed management experiments by manure maneuvering

ERICA for assuming the weed czarina tiara

LIZ for past weed czarina service

MORRIS for moving hay and removing tarps from the UPUP

KIRSTEN AND EDDIE for updating waiting list

ERICA LIZ PAM for riding the weedy range

JOE for feeding

MORRIS  for dinner for the Board

KIRSTEN for hosting the meeting

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela Bullen, Recording Secretary

NEXT BOARD MEETING MARCH 11 AT PAM BULLEN’S HOUSE
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